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NOTE 
Climate Action, Planning and Development 

To: Mayor and Council Date/Time:  30 May 2022    

From: Emilie Adin | Director of Climate 
Action, Planning and Development 

Subject: Change to Recommendation for Construction Noise Bylaw Exemption Request: 
330 East Columbia Street (Royal Columbian Hospital Redevelopment Project) 

Reason: EllisDon Design Build have done a community consultation on Thursday 26th 
May 2022 and are requesting a Construction Noise Exemption changes from average of 
six evenings a month to now three evenings a month until 11 PM instead of 11:59 PM. 
EllisDon Design Build will respect the community’s request to not do any evening after- 
hours construction work on Fridays/Saturdays during a long weekend.  

New Recommendation:  
THAT Council grant an exemption extension to EllisDon Design Build from Construction Noise 
Bylaw No. 6063, 1992 from 8 PM to 11:00 PM from Monday to Friday and 6 PM to 11:00 PM 
on Saturdays starting May 30, 2022 to January 31, 2023 (excluding Sundays, Statutory Holidays, 
and the period from December 24, 2022 to January 1, 2023) an average of three (3) evenings per 
month, to enable concrete slab surface finishing within the ongoing construction of the Royal 
Columbian Hospital Redevelopment Project at 330 East Columbia Street, New Westminster. 
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